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Issue Two 2014 

          When the members of the grant-writing committee initially looked at the McKenna Foundation 

Grant proposal, they had two immediate reactions.  First, the grant seemed created for the Friends.  

The McKenna Foundation was looking for a non-profit whose members had a proven history of    

service to the community and dedication to the organization.  Given our decades of service hours 

and program development with the New Braunfels Public Library, our group was tailor-made to     

receive the matching $25,000 grant. 

The second reaction was a head-slapper.  We have talked for years about whether the coming book 

sale might not be as profitable as the last.  There have been years when the sale seemed to stall 

mid-way and called for further ad hoc reductions in the price of books.  Conversely, the needs of our 

library seem to be growing exponentially with new facilities and programs.  What we probably need-

ed was a new, growing revenue stream.  An endowment, which was coincidentally started by an 

anonymous Friend last year, fulfills the need for a stable, expanding source of funds for our     future 

plans. 

Of course, we won the $25,000 matching grant.  The endowment that the grant will help us develop 

is one way to ensure that we will meet the library’s increasing, varied programs.  There are so many 

avenues to establishing an endowment.   Members of the community who have the resources but 

not the time can now give to the future of the library.  Friends, and their friends, can contribute      

securities, set up charitable remainder trusts, arrange bequests, designate the library as a benefi-

ciary, and/or engage in many more variations of planned giving. 

Assuming the FOL matches McKenna’s $25,000 with funds received between May 1 & December 1, 

we will have an endowment of $100,000.  What this means for the future involves added benefits 

and responsibilities. This money goes into our endowment fund at the New Braunfels Area Commu-

nity Fund permanently for management so the return on investment is as high and secure as possi-

ble.  The future will entail heightened opportunity and vigilance.  This is one way to meet those   

challenges.  
 

The McKenna Foundation Grant                                   

Application Committee 

Thanks to this hard-working group:  

Patsy Vann, Chairperson ( in stripes) 
Left to right: Betsy Payson, Bonnie Leitch, and Margaret 
Brazle. 
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 McKenna Grant Continued 

GIFT ACCEPTANCE POLICY -  It was strongly suggested by the McKenna Foundation for all   
organizations embarking on the matching funds grant promotion to implement a gift acceptance 
policy.    In order to come up with such policy, the FOL Gift Acceptance Policy committee was 
formed and headed by Gale Pospisil. Also serving on the committee were Ken Valentine, Dave 
Dean and Nancy Serebrenik.  The policy has been written and will be presented at the May 12

th
 

Board Meeting. 

1000 Books Before Kindergarten 

To celebrate the success of the NBPL, Inc. 1000 Books Before Kindergarten program,  Mr. 

Johnny and Sharon gave two shows to families enrolled in the program who were invited to this 

celebration.  NBPL has given away more than 250 bags (1 per family) since this program      

began.  FOL funds were used to purchase these bags to encourage the families to read to  pre-

schoolers to contribute to their reading readiness and success in Kindergarten and beyond.      

These photos taken by Susie Waters offer a powerful 

image of what the money we raise can provide.  The 

odds are good that what you see here are children 

who are readers.   
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The Life Blood of FOL Success: Volunteers!  

Rosemary Rinn has been volunteering in the 
FOL Book Store since 1999. She started volun-
teering with her husband two days a month but 
when he no longer came with her, she cut her 
days down to one day a month.  She loves meet-
ing and helping the customers and sees some of 
the same people often.  She remembers what 
they like; for example, one lady comes in for 
puzzles.  She also enjoys seeing all the different 
books that come in to be shelved. 

Liz Brubaker, new member, is already a steady volunteer two days a month.   
Liz worked at NBPL  for six years about ten years ago and loves this library. “It is such 
an asset to the community.”   She enjoys the interaction with the people and is never 
bored here.  She said, “The flow is great. The door is opening constantly.”  She loves 
to talk about the library and thinks one of the strengths of NBPL is the kid program-
ming.  “Get kids in young and early! Start them on the right track.” She points out that 
many parents can’t afford to provide children books and access to technology.  

Gerry and LaVerne Hase are in their second 
year of volunteering at the Book Store.  They both 
agreed that the best part of their volunteering expe-
rience is meeting the most interesting people.  They 
think the library has top notch librarians and are im-
pressed with the Children’s Center.   Of course, 
they think the Book Store is awesome and are 
proud to be able to help the FOL here and with the 
annual Book Sale.  They are also proud that they 
contribute to FOL so that programs such as the 
LEGO program can be funded.  

FOL Members: All of your        

efforts are appreciated! 



Page 4 

Volunteer Highlight: John and Andy Davis  

She gave that position up a while ago, and now her favorite volunteer position is working in the book sort-
ing room.  “It is a wonderful job with a fabulous group of members.” One of her memories has to do with 
the long book-sorting table Frank Cook built for one end of the building. He found out that the volunteers 
would sit up there to visit or to rest so he came in and doubled the lumber to make it sturdier.   John ob-
served that “I think Tuesday mornings are the highlight of Andy’s week.”   

     She and John both remember when the storing and sorting took place on the south side of the city at 
AAA Mini Storage – it was often too hot or too cold - before the new library and the FOL sorting building 
was constructed on Common Street. John helped Fred Willard take book ends, book trolleys, signs, and 
other miscellaneous items used at the Book Sale to that storage building following the 2012 Sale. They 
said when the new sorting building was opened, it seemed so big but is pretty crowded now.  Prior to the 
2013 Sale, about 200 to 250 book boxes were collected from storage at the West Point Pepperell Mill be-
cause the sorters ran out of room.  However, he stated that efforts are being made to avoid the need for 
additional book storage off site. 

  John was very humble about his contributions to the FOL and spoke almost in awe of those that work as 
cashiers at the sale and those that work all year long in the book store or in shelving and sorting. He also 
praised those who work so hard to get the non-profits there at the end of the sale to save books from going 
to be recycled. However, anyone who has ever helped at the Book Sale knows how hard John  works load-
ing and unloading books and setting up displays prior to the big sale. Additionally, during the sale, espe-
cially after the Saturday Bag Sale, he helps customers with large purchases take their books out to their 
cars. He also stays and helps with what he calls “The Big Clean Up”. He is definitely an important part of 
the success of Book Sale that brings in much needed funds for the FOL to donate to the NBPL for special 
programs. Charter member of the Friends of the Library and president from 1997-2000, Margaret Brazle 
knows what valuable volunteers Andy and John are. She said, “Many times I have been called to pick up a 
large book donation and have been able to call upon John and Andy to meet me somewhere and they 
would help with loading up the books as well as bringing them back to the sorting building and helping to 
unload.  I have so appreciated their faithfulness.” 
  
   Both mother and son have an obvious love of books, the NBPL , the FOL and the city of New Braunfels.  
John is a fan of Overdrive, a program that the NBPL tried out thanks to funds provided by the FOL and 
now funded by the city. He enjoys listening to a good book as he works outside. John reminisced about the 
library he used at the University of Texas as the “temple of knowledge” and about how we have gone from 
card catalogs to what we have now at our modern library.  He said the NBPL has an amazing section on 
Texana history for a small library.  When asked what he thought about the McKenna Grant, he succinctly 
and firmly said, “Spectacular!”  Andy’s closing words say it all for many of the FOL volunteers: “People who 
work with books seem to be good.  The love of books and the sharing of that knowledge is a very special 
thing!”   Margaret Brazle said, “Andy has been a faithful sorter for many years and delighted other sorters 
with her ability to sing all the words to many “golden oldies” –and in a tuneful manner!”  We are very lucky 
to have these two good hearts in our midst. 

If you want to get long-time FOL members Andy Da-
vis and her son John to talk about the good they do 
for the New Braunfels Public Library FOL, you have 
to listen to them praise all of the other volunteers 
that work all year long for the Friends of the Library 
before they will humbly discuss their own contribu-
tions.  They are the epitome of graciousness. 
   Andy Davis always bought the family membership 
and started volunteering before the new library was 
built, and John said, “Every time the Annual Book 
Sale came around, my dad and I found ourselves 
helping move books.”   Mrs. Davis served on the  
calling committee prior to taking the position as chair 
for committee from 2004-2006. John would help her 
by word-processing the long call list.   



Page 5 

Otto and Joyce Hill are longtime faithful supporters 
of the library and the FOL.  They joined in 2004 after 
moving to the area in 2003.  They are proud to be 
members of the FOL and to help support the many 
good programs that are made possible through the   
organization’s Book Store and annual Book Sale.  Otto 
was apologetic about not being able to help more now 
but said when he was able, he helped with the Book 
Sale every year.  Both of the Hills attend the FOL meet-
ings and enjoy knowing what the Friends are doing.  
Otto said, “The Children’s Room is great!”  They appre-
ciate what the Robotic club does for the young people 
and think that the Westside Library is good but are glad 
that there is talk of a bigger, better  library of some sort 
that will be available for the citizens of New Braunfels 
on that side of the city.   Otto also had many compli-
ments for the librarians (“Gretchen is great!”) and for 
those FOL volunteers who work so hard – “a labor of 
love.”   Members like the Hills are a vital part of our or-
ganization as we count on their experience and wis-
dom.  

Otto and Joyce Hill  

 Long-Time Members  

Knitting in Public  

If you walk into the NBPL on a Wednesday 
night, you will find an amicable group of 
ladies—GASP—knitting in public!   

Earlier this past fall, Gretchen Pruett and 
Lynn Thompson sent out a plea for 
someone to help start a knitting group: 
Helen Ray and Linda Williams answered 
the call.  FOL funds were used to buy nee-
dles and yarn for the start-up washcloth 
project.   After that, the participants pur-
chased their own yarn and meet on 
Wednesday nights to knit or crochet and 
talk.  There are   usually six to eight ladies 
gathered in the library.  Helen and Linda 
continue to     support the group.   

Helen Ray, a FOL member, is knitting a  baby 
blanket for charity, and Linda William is making a 
Hudson Bay blanket for a wedding gift.  



                     Letter from the Co-Presidents 
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As we get ready for summer, and all the activities our wonderful library staff have planned for the 

children of New Braunfels, let’s take a moment to consider that it is now a most opportune time to 

help assure that the FOL can continue funding these programs. 

The McKenna Challenge Grant began May 1 and will continue until December 1. The FOL has   

seven months to raise up to $25,000 in funding for our endowment, and then McKenna will match 

the amount raised. The FOL could end up with $100,000. with the New Braunfels Area Community 

Foundation, to provide interest income indefinitely. 

Love your library? Leave a legacy. That’s our campaign, and we are hoping that the Friends take it 

to heart and consider donating cash, securities, life insurance, tangible personal property and real 

property within the next few months so that your contribution can be doubled. 

If you know an organization that would like a speaker on the FOL and its endowment, Fred and  

Colleen Willard have graciously agreed to join NBACF’s  Brit King and Jerry Majors of McKenna to 

make a presentation. 

Any questions you have about how all this works can be answered by the NBAC Foundation.  We 

would be delighted to set up a meeting for you. 

Let’s get going…. 

Nancy  (830 226-7121) and Susie (214 357-2019) 

This and That 

FOL members are two of the eight Herald-Zeitung Unsung Heroes for 2014. 

Kudos to John Davis and Sandy Payson for their service to the library as well as to several other 
New Braunfels organizations.  John Davis has been a tremendous help moving books in and out 
of storage as well as working throughout every Book Sale.  Sandy Payson is the driving force   
behind the super publicity of the Children’s Book Sale and our annual fall Book Sale.  He never 
fails to get us front page coverage on both events. 
 
      Sandy and John, we thank you for all you do for the library and for New Braunfels. 

Fiction Book Club 

Seven members of the Literary Fiction Book Club won 

copies of  Aimless Love,  a collection of Billy Collins’ po-

ems.  Carol Bissett, facilitator of the club, challenged 

members to memorize a poem of at least ten lines to 

qualify to receive the books that she had received from 

the publisher in honor of National Poetry Month.  
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Where does our $$$$ go? 

Other  programs that your funds make possible: Live music concerts, Friday Afternoon  Movie 

Classics, Computer Classes, Fitness for Life Classes, First Lego League, Paws to Read and 

many other adult, teen and children programs.  A new podium for the NBPL Meeting Room and a 

sound system for the Westside Community Center are also a result of your many hours of volun-

teering for the FOL. 

 

  Pre-school story time on April 22 Earth Day finds 
Catelyn Scholwinski, NB recycling coordinator, reading 
Earth Day-inspired book.  Scout the Green Raccoon, 
also there.   

   Book Page is a monthly publication funded 

by the FOL.  Many library clientele  pick up 

this newsletter to read reviews of all genres of 

books being read around the country.  So 

many books being released and this gives the 

avid reader a place to start looking for that 

next good read.   Author interviews are also 

found in the pages as well as other articles.   

STORYTIME at NBPL 

STORYTIME is available every week.: Baby Rhyme Time, Toddler Time, Preschool Storytime and Super 
Saturdays. Jenny Rodriguez, 2013 Employee of the Year for the library, appreciates how the Friends  
funding has contributed to her  well-attended Storytimes. 

Katie Bergman with Olive(3 ½)and Eddie (11 
months). The family just moved to New Braun-
fels, and one of the first things they did was get 
a library card.  
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New Member Tea 

 

Nancy Serebrenik and Susie Waters, Co-Presidents of FOL, 

greeted new members and other board members on April 5 at the     

second New Member Tea.   New members were introduced to the 

librarians and board members present and given an explanation 

about the function of the organization.  

Ben Pensiero, Public Services Librarian, welcomes the new 
members and explains his position. Ben is very good about putting 

FOL and library news in the newspaper. He gives credit for pro-
grams funded by the FOL. “The money from the FOL makes a big 
difference.  What you do is very important, and we want to 

acknowledge that.” 

Hard-working FOL board members Dave and Sue Dean with 
Claudia Valentine. Claudia  has recently  taken on the 

position of Publicity Chair for the FOL. 

  New FOL member Keith Callaway is seen here visiting with Doro-
thy Creswell, a true meeting of great minds.  Dorothy is re-

sponsible for sending out emails, including the finished newsletter, 
to all our online members. Keith moved from Rockport, where she 
was president of the library board and remembers reading a news 

story about our good library.  She loves the helpful librarians. Keith 
is already volunteering in the sorting room by working with Janet 
Brandt to price the collectibles and also working with the online 

sales.   

Rosemary Biggs, Judith Hunter and Marlene Michaels 

enjoy the wonderful refreshments provided by Arlene Buhl and 

her hospitality committee.  Rosemary moved here from Indi-

ana in November. She has been volunteering and made 

friends. “Everybody has been great. I enjoy the library’s DVD 

section.”  She thinks the PBS series is wonderful and that she 

can check out so many items and do it herself. Judith 

Hunter ,who joined in December, is  a big fan on the ability to 

use the NBPL’s online tools to check on books.  She uses 

Lonestar and downloads many audio and eBooks .Marlene 

Michaels just joined FOL after Judy Gordon invited her, and 

she has already purchased several books from the Book 

Store.   

New family members 
of FOL, Amanda Jen-

kins with Dimitri and 
Kallista, enjoy learn-
ing about the function 

of FOL.  They want to 
help with the book 
sale.  Dimitri attends 

the Classic Film Series 
every Friday.  
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New Member Tea Continued 

Guess where these books are going.   Sherry Koerth 
picked them up from a donation after the city-wide 
garage sale.   Good job, Sherry!  

New members took a little tour of the FOL facilities at 

the NBPL at the end of the meeting.  Linda Murphy 

explained the process of shelving and selling when 

donated books end up in  FOL Bookstore.   

Judy Gordon, Book Sale Committee Chair, 

walked the new members out to the FOL sorting 

building and explained the process volunteers do 

every Tuesday to prepare books to either go 

back to the Bookstore for sale or to be saved for 

either the Children’s Book Sale or the Annual 

Book Sale.  

…. And some days later….. 

While we are on the subject of books and the sorting room,  Book Sale 

Chair Judy Gordon is calling for some specialized help:      

Anyone who would like to work with COOKBOOKS, BIOGRAPHIES AND 

AUTOBIOGRAPHIES,  please contact Judy (507-213-6322 or a828gor-

don@netscape.net) to see how you could help.   So many of these gen-

res are donated and would sell better if they could be organized some-

how. 

Thanks—and follow in Sherry’s  and many other volunteer’s footsteps 

and ask about getting donated books for us to sell (maybe at the end of  

garage sales, for example).  Cards are available in the Bookstore.  
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Itôs a Happening Place:  Westside  

Gretchen Pruett  at Open House 
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The Mireles family with suminagashi            

Japanese Paper Marbling.  

Gretchen welcomes library volun-

teers, including FOL members with 

50+ hours.  

Carol challenges the audience 

with a mystery. 
Ben entertains with puppets and 

song while Carol uses the audi-

ence’s words to solve the crime.  

Volunteer ‘reading listen-

ers” and their handlers. .  

The upstairs of Westside is the library area.  Children’s 

books are available for checkout,  homework help is 

provided and Kit’s technology programs happen here! 

WHAT’S UP NOW, KIT?   

Three teams are working on a Moonbots Challenge.  

Right now they are working on making their video for 

Stage One of the competition. If they are one of the 25 

teams chosen to move on in the competition, they will 

receive a LEGO Mindstorm robot kit and will have to 

build a lunar rover robot! 

The website: http://moonbots.org/  explains 
the process.  

http://moonbots.org/


Book Discussion Groups—NBPL Meeting Room: 
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FICTION – 2
ND

 Wed. @ 1:30 pm 

May 14ðThe Art of Hearing Heartbeats  

June 11—Code Name Verity 

July 9—The Patron Saint of Liars 

Aug 13—Homer & Langley 

Sept 10—Broken for You 

 

Facilitator:  Carol Bissett 

 

MYSTERY –3
rd

 Thurs. @ 3 pm 

May 15 –A Killing at Cotton Hill  

June 19—Free Fire  

July 17—Song Dog 

Aug 21—Blessing Way 

Sept 18—Cold Light of Mourning 

 

Facilitator:  Ben Pensiero 

Classic Film Series —NBPL Meeting Room: 

Every Friday  @ 2:00 pm (except where noted)  

¶ May 9:  Objective Burma with Errol Flynn  

¶ May 16:  The FBI Story with James Stewart & Vera Miles 

¶ May 23:  MacArthur with Gregory Peck 

¶ May 30:  American Graffiti  with Richard Dreyfuss & Harrison Ford 

¶ June   McLintock with John Wayne and Maureen O'Hara 

¶ June 14 All the President's Men with Robert Redford and Dustin Hoffman 

¶ June  21 The Front Page with Jack Lemmon and Walter Matthau 

¶ June 28 Calling Northside 777 with James Stewart 

Host:  Ben Pensiero 

BOOK-A-TRAINER 

Alix Samuels, NBPL librarian – Public Services, is shown here helping 

the editor of this newsletter, Jennifer Silbaugh, sign up to Zinio and down-

load some favorite magazines.      

Zinio is just one of the digital music, magazines and movies that your 

funds help the library provide to the public.  Freegal Music and Freegal 

Movies are the other two programs that your library card number and 

password can access.   Help is available every Tuesday from 2-4 pm.  You 

can book a trainer for up to 30 minutes.  Register in person at the library’s 

Help Desk , over the phone (830-221-4300) or online.   



Bits and Pieces 

Reminder 

Please turn in your volunteer 

hours at the end of each 

month—either in the Bookstore 

or to Ruth Felker. 

www.nbpl.lib.tx.us 

700 East Common St. 

New Braunfels, TX 78130 

830-221-4300 

Page 12 

FRIENDS meeting dates: 

NB Library Meeting Room 

¶ Sat. May 17  - 10:00 am 

¶ Sat. Sept. 13—10:00 

Christ Presbyterian Church 

¶ Sat. Dec.13 —10:00  

Come for refreshments @ 9:45 

SAVE THE DATE! 

BOOK SALE 

September 25-27, 2014 

Reminder 

The Friends of the          
Library is now on          
Facebook! 

Contact me if you have any information and/or       

pictures for YOUR newsletter.  

Jennifer Silbaugh, Editor 956-245-3641 (Call or text)   

jsilba3641@yahoo.com 

SAVING OUR HISTORY! 
 
Would you like to check on some information from a prior Newsletter, but can't put your fingers on it?  You have a solu-
tion that is simply a click away.  Go to the Friends' General Information webpage at the Library's website.  Click on 
"Newsletter" and our current Newsletter will appear.  Archived issues, beginning in 2013, are also only a click away.  
Future users will be able to read about the activities and accomplishments of our wonderful organization.  Another big 
thank-you to LeRoy Rios, the Library's IT guru, for his help in making this happen. 

Support your                

FOL  Bookstore 

¶ Bring in used books and 

magazine 

¶ Purchase  here for your-

self and for family and 

friends 

¶ Don’t forget  1st Friday 

of each month, good 

deals for the 50+ reader.  

 

Childrenôs Book Sale 

May 31, 2014 

Look for the balloons as we 

launch our summer reading 

program! 

All books sold for 50 cents, 

and we get lots of books in 

the hands of children for the 

summer!   

 

http://www.nbpl.lib.tx.us

